
From the Desk of Joan C. Lavine 
Attorney at Law 

9000 Sunset Blvd., Suite 1001 
Los Angeles, California 90069, U.S.A. 

Office Phones: (213)627-3241;  (310)652-2532 
Fax Phone:  (310)273-4924 

 E-mail address:   JCLavine@aol.com; ADove@aol.com 
 
August 9, 2012 

 
TO:   CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD, LOS 

ANGELES REGION, ITS BOARD CHAIRPERSON, AND ITS BOARD 

MEMBERS, AND STAFF 

 

TO:   DR. ERIC WU, CHIEF OF GROUNDWATER PERMITTING UNIT, 

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD, LOS 

ANGELES REGION 

320 West Fourth Street, Suite 200 

Los Angeles, Ca. 90013 

Electronic filing and submission to:   losangeles@waterboards.ca.gov 

And by filing hard copy duplicate original at the above address 

 

Attention:   Dr. Eric Wu, Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, California Regional 

Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 

 

Re:   COVER LETTER FOR JOAN LAVINE’S COMMENT IN RESPONSE TO 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENT FOR PUBLIC REVIEW – 

CONCEPTUAL GROUNDWATER INJECTION PLAN BY CITY OF MALIBU 

 

Dear Dr. Wu: 

 

 This is a cover letter for my electronic transmission of my Comments regarding 

the above referenced Malibu Civic Center groundwater injection plan proposal, which 

has also been hand-delivered to your offices and filed there this morning.   The 

attached comment is identical to the original  above referenced hard-copy Comment, 

except that I have omitted my hand-written signature.    

 

 I request that my original signature NOT BE POSTED ON THE INTERNET 

for security reasons. 

  

 Thank you. 

 

Very truly yours, 

Joan Lavine  

California State Bar No. 048169 
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